
 
 
April 4th, 2022 
  
RE:  Outbreak declared over 
  
Good morning residents, staff and family members, 
We are very pleased to announce that Goderich Place has been declared 
“out of outbreak”!! 
I’m sure you share the same sense of relief that all persons infected with 
this virus have recovered well.  This has been in large part due everyone’s 
strict compliance with the directives and vaccine mandates set by public 
health and Goderich Place retirement.  This outbreak was particularly 
concerning because of the number of staff and residents that were infected 
in such a short period of time. 
For us to move forward and to help prevent future outbreaks we are asking 
that all residents, staff and family members where a mask on site at all 
times.  Wearing a mask while not on the property is also highly 
recommended while at appointments, shopping or visiting family. 
Washing your hands or sanitizing your hands consistently is also strongly 
recommended. 
The community spread of the virus has hit us hard.  Our staff have worked 
very hard during the outbreak in to keep our residents safe.  This has been 
difficult on our residents and our staff. 
All activities and dining will resume in public activation areas and dining 
areas.  Visitors are not permitted to dine with residents and or take part in 
any of the public space events. 
Let’s work together to prevent future outbreaks so that our community can 
live a safe and happy lifestyle once again. 
Visitors are expected to abide to the screening hours between 9am-
4pm.  All visitors are required to screen in, rapid test and where a mask 
and goggles at all times. 
  
  
Best Regards, 
Goderich Place management team 

 


